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Dear Parents/ Carers,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions. This week’s theme was ‘Children who try to use kind words’

	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Year R
	Layla P
Eva T
	Chloe R
Autumn M
	Libby N
Teddy H
	Kobie G
Waliyah M
	Harry H
Luke W
	Elliot W
Leon G

	Year 1
	Theo BW
Freya C
	Freddie A
Oliver W
	Nellie D
Frankie L
	Aish C
Mylo MH
	Wren S
Evie C
	Darcy W
Isabelle P

	Year 2
	Lucy M
Maya LW
	Effie K
Oliver A
	Jak S
Amber C
	******

Lincoln L
	Elsie S
George L
	Evelyn H
Alexander P

	Year 3 
	Evie M
Ellis MD
	Billy W
Victoria T
	Avie W
Maisie A
	Ella W
Dulcie A
	Leah B
Daniel B
	Ava P
Eleanor H

	Year 4
	Franklin J
Bo I
	Sadie F
Rosie J
	Victoria R
April R
	Evelyn T
Myles R
	Louie M
Harry H
	Noah F
Brodie W

	Year 5
	Jake H
Isabelle P
	Rupert T
Reece S
	Bella B
Lauren M
	Oscar O
Clara J
	Jessica G
Aaron W
	Curtis T
Flo S

	Year 6
	Saengarun K
Ella O
	Annalise S
Nancy P
	Olivia C
Olivia F
	Sami C
Skyla E
	Leo F
Gracie W
	Harley J
Eddie RS

	Walliams
	817
	Rowling
	760

	Dahl
	1114
	Cowell
	1021


History Alive!

We have been very busy in History recently, with exciting workshops taking place in school. Many thanks to our ‘Friends of Lowton West Association’ who have very generously funded these experiences. The children have all thoroughly enjoyed the workshops and learned lots more about their topic.

The children in Year One have had a visit from ‘Florence Nightingale’. During this experience the children were encouraged to ask her lots of questions about her life in order to understand why her life is so significant today. The children enjoyed dressing up in costume and exploring a range of artefacts.

In Year Five the children have enjoyed experiencing what a Victorian classroom would have been like. The children took part in a range of activities that immersed them in Victorian school life. They too dressed in costume and were able to pose questions that deepened their understanding.

The children in Year Six extended their learning about the Ancient Greeks. They watched a short drama performance and took part in a workshop learning about Ancient Greek myths. The children were able to explore artefacts and took part in a fun and engaging quiz. 
Thank you to Mrs Meighen (History Subject Leader) for arranging these workshops.
School Christmas Lunch

Reminder: school Christmas lunch day is on Thursday 12th December.
Key Stage 2 Bowling

On Tuesday, a group of children from Key Stage 2 took part in a Ten-Pin Bowling Competition at Hollywood Bowl, Wigan. Around 24 different schools from the Wigan Borough took part in the competition and Lowton West placed 1st! This was a huge achievement for the children involved as some of the children had never bowled before! The children's behaviour was outstanding throughout the whole day and the children represented the school impeccably. We would like to say a huge well done to all the children involved and give an extra congratulations to Molly M (Year 4) who won the overall competition with the highest individual score - out of all the children who competed - after scoring 5 spares in a row! Thank you to Miss Porter for organising the excursion, and to Miss Bennison for accompanying the children.
Year 1 Theatre Trip

Just a reminder that Year 1 children will be attending St Helens Theatre Royal on Monday 2nd December. The children will be eating their packed lunches on return from the theatre.
Year 1 Christmas Carol Concert
children need to come to school on Tuesday in normal school uniform with their Christmas jumper (unless your child has been given the part of an elf, and letters have already been sent home for this).
‘Maximise Your Income’ Drop-In Session
The second of Jo Platt MP’s Benefits and Entitlements sessions is due to take place on Thursday 5th December. Details are on the flyer on the Parental Information/Support for Parents & Carers page of the school website, or by clicking here.
Christmas Cards 

The Lowton West Christmas post box will be in the junior (KS2) library from Monday 2nd December. Children can bring their Christmas cards into school and post them in the Christmas post box. Please ensure that any Christmas cards that are sent in to school to be given out are clearly labelled with the child’s full name and class number.  This is extremely important as we had many cards that were undelivered last year as we did not know which class they were for. The cards will then be distributed to classes to be given out. Thank you for your support with this.

Christmas Events
Please complete the School Spider surveys to book seats to your children’s events this coming Christmas. We need to restrict numbers so families will be restricted to a maximum of two seats per family. Events are as follows:
Christmas Jumper Day and Santa Dash – Friday 6th December. Children should wear Christmas jumpers with PE kits, and may wear a Christmas hat for the Santa Dash if they wish. Make a £1 donation on SchoolMoney.
Year 6 Christmas Carols at Broadmead – Thursday 5th December

Year 6 Christmas Carols at school – Wednesday 11th December, 2:15pm. Children should wear school uniform.
Year 6 Christmas Party Day – Friday 13th December. Children should come to school in school-appropriate and party clothes and weather-appropriate footwear.
Year 5 Christmas Party – Monday 9th December. Children should come to school in school-appropriate and party clothes and weather-appropriate footwear.
Year 5 Christmas Carols – Wednesday 11th December, 9:00am. Children should wear school uniform.
Year 4 Christmas Carols – Wednesday 11th December, 2:15pm. Children should wear school uniform.
Year 4 Christmas Party Day – Thursday 19th December. Children should come to school in school-appropriate and party clothes and weather-appropriate footwear.
Year 3 Christmas Carols – Wednesday 11th December, 9:15am. Children should wear school uniform.
Year 3 Christmas Party Day – Friday 13th December. Children should come to school in school-appropriate and party clothes and weather-appropriate footwear.
Year 2 Carol Concert – Tuesday 17th December, 1:30pm. Further information about costumes will be sent home soon.
Year 2 Carol Concert – Wednesday 18th December, 6:00pm. Further information about costumes will be sent home soon.

Year 2 Christmas Party Day – Friday 20th December. Children should come to school in school-appropriate and party clothes and weather-appropriate footwear.
Year 1 Carol Concert - Tuesday 3rd December, 2:00pm. Children should wear school uniform with a Christmas jumper. 
Year 1 Christmas Party Day – Thursday 19th December. Children should come to school in school-appropriate and party clothes and weather-appropriate footwear.
Year Reception Carol Concert – Thursday 5th December, 9:15am. Children should wear school uniform with a Christmas jumper. 
Year Reception Christmas Party Day – Friday 20th December. Children should come to school in school-appropriate and party clothes and weather-appropriate footwear.
Friends Association

The Friends Association will be holding Christmas Raffles at all of the Christmas performances, so please bring cash for your raffle tickets.  Thank you.
Friends Association AGM

Please also note that the Friends Association will be holding our AGM on Thursday 9th January at 5.00pm in school. Please come along and find out about the Friends Association. The positions of Chair, Treasurer and Secretary will be up for election.  We hope to see you there.

Christmas Lunch

Children can wear their Christmas jumper with their uniform for Christmas lunch day.

Just a reminder: would all parents please complete the School Spider survey, whether your child is having a dinner or bringing a packed lunch on Thursday 12th December, and still complete it even if your child usually has a school dinner. Thank you.

Premier Sport Holiday Clubs

Premier Sport are offering clubs for pupils to attend over the Christmas break, hosted by Lowton J&I School. Details, dates and booking information for these and other out of school activities can be found on our school website Community tab or by clicking here. Holiday Activities and Food (HAF) Vouchers will be available for families in receipt of benefits-related free school meals, and these will be sent out by email on 3rd December.
ASDA Cashpot

Thank you to those parents and staff who have helped us to raise over £1,000 through the ASDA Cashpot scheme. 
School Dinners

Next week (week commencing Monday 2nd December) it will be ‘Week 2’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. 

Out of School Achievements

Franklin J of Class 9 has completed his first swimming championship this week and was placed 1st in Butterfly, 2nd in Backstroke and another 2nd in Freestyle. Well done Franklin!
Harvey S of Class 9 achieved his 10m swimming certificate and also completed Stage 3 swimming recently. Well done Harvey.

Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher
